ONEONTA CITY BOARD OF EDUCATION
SPECIAL CALLED MEETING
NOVEMBER 3, 2022

The Oneonta City Board of Education met in a special called meeting November 3, 2022, at 7:00
a.m. at the Board of Education. Members present were Don Maples, Vice-President, Ricky
Hicks, and Matthew Taylor. Patrick Adams and Sharon Breaseale were absent.

AGENDA APPROVED:

On a move from Mr. Hicks and a second from Mr. Taylor, the board unanimously approved the
agenda.

SUPERINTENDENT RECOMMENDATIONS:
On a move from Mr. Hicks and a second from Mr. Taylor, the board unanimously approved
Superintendent Sosebee’s recommendations 1A, 2A through 2F, and 3.
1. Students '
A. Approved the overnight field trip for the OHS Softball Team to Gulf Shores, AL, March 20
through 23, 2023.
2. Personnel
A. Accepted the resignation of Anna Marie Rainwater, OES 2™ grade Teacher, effective
November 18, 2022.
B. Approved the employment of Mallory Gulledge as OES 2™ grade Teacher, effective
November 28, 2022, pending compietion of degree and certification requirements.
C. Approved Thomas O’Barr for the position of OMS Long-term Substitute Teacher for 8™
Grade History, effective November 18, 2022 to continue for the remainder of the 2022-
2023 school year.
D. Approved the maternity leave request for Heather Owens, OES 3" Grade Teacher, from
December 5, 2022 through February 27, 2023.
E. Approved the maternity leave request for Sarah Whitley, OES Speech Pathologist, from
January 3 through March 17, 2023.
F. Approved Willie Dean Gaines as maternity leave substitute teacher for Sarah Whitley,
OES Speech Pathologist.
3. Approved the purchased services contract with Milestones Behavioral Group for certified
behavioral therapy services for the 2022-2023 school year to be paid by IDEA Preschool and
State Preschool funds.

MOVE TO EXECUTIVE SESSION:
On a move from Mr. Taylor and a second from Mr. Hicks, the board unanimously voted to move
to Executive Session to discuss a student disciplinary issue.

RECONVENE TO REGULAR SESSION:
On a move from Mr. Hicks and a second from Mr. Taylor, the board unanimously voted to
reconvene to regular session.

SUPERINTENDENT RECOMMENDATION:

Superintendent Sosebee made the recommendation the student discussed in the executive
session be placed in alternative placement with instruction provided from OMS through
Schoology for a period of time to allow the student to complete a JPO fifteen-week program.
Upon successful completion of the program, the board will re-evaluate the situation to
determine if he/she will be allowed to return to the campus classroom. The student is to
continue JBS counseling at an off-site location. During this time the student will not be allowed
on campus or attend any school events on campus at home or away. If riding in the vehicle with
the parent to transport a sibling to/from school, the student must remain in the vehicle at all
times while on campus. On a move from Mr. Hicks and a second from Mr. Taylor the board
unanimously approved Superintendent Sosebee’s recommendation.

On a move from Mr. Hicks and a second from Mr. Taylor the meeting was adjourned.
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